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 FROM THE EDITORS
	 Please send us your ideas, or articles by August 20th and it will appear in the September 
Newsletter.  We will accept a disc or email if that is more convenient. 
	 Please let us know if your email or postal address changes so that we can ensure that you don’t 
miss one of our very informative Newsletters. 
	 If you have changed your phone number recently, please call the hall and leave an update.  If 
you have an email address let us know and you can be one of the first to read the newsletter online each 
month.  Please send an e-mail to our email address highlandkc@charterinternet.com  so we can add 
your address to our e-mail listing.  You can reach our website at www.highlandkc.org.

George Korte & Herb Durbin 
& Chris Chalfant

Newsletter Editors
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	 My Brother Knights!  As I begin my tenure as your Grand Knight I am humbled by the leaders 
who have gone before me.  Most recently, Martin Klostermann worked very hard and put in many 
hours during his 2 years.  I would like to congratulate him on his efforts.  With his leadership, we have 
Chairmen for just about every event, and we have directors in place for our different programs.   
 
	 I would like to thank everyone that worked their shifts at the fair.  Without you, we would not be 
able to make the money we do.  The fair is one of our big fundraisers every year.   
 
	 This year we are again considering working at the Edward Jones Dome.  This could be very 
rewarding financially speaking.  But it will take many people to pull it off.  We need to be going down 
there with 18 people every event.  That is the only way to make it worth our while.  Please consider this 
and make contact with Martin Klostermann, Ray Korte, or myself.  We need your help to pull it off. 
 
	 I am excited to be in this leadership role.  I hope we can get more of you knights, especially 
the one’s my age, or even younger, more involved.  If you give it a chance, you will find that it is 
rewarding.  And WE can have a good time while accomplishing many great things far into the future. 
 
	 As I close out my first Grand Knight message, I will use an excerpt of Martin’s message last 
August when he quoted Helen Keller.  I believe it needs to be said again and read, again and again.  “I 
long to accomplish a great and noble task, but it is my chief duty to accomplish humble tasks as though 
they were great and noble.  The world is moved along, not only by the mighty shoves of its heroes, but 
also by the aggregate of the tiny pushes of each honest worker.”  We can all make a big difference with 
our tiny pushes.

 
“One Family under God with Strength through Council Growth and Involvement”. 

Vivat Jesus 
 
Jim Meridith, Grand Knight

GRAND KNIGHT’S MESSAGE
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OUR CONDOLENCES
	 To Brother Knight Randy Riggs on the loss 
of his mother, Bernice Riggs. 

To Brother Knight Robert Korte and especially his 
wife Edy on the loss of her sister, Doris Dannaman.

KNIGHT OF THE MONTH
	
	 July’s Knight of the Month 
award goes to a Brother Knight for his 
commitment, support, and service to his 
Church, Council and Community. 
This brother Knight is active in our 
council.  He works our fish fry’s, and 
chicken dinner’s.  He worked the softball 
tournament, and he co-chaired the 
Schweizerfest this year.
He and his wife see the value in a catholic 
education and send their children to St. 
Paul school.  
Our brother Knight protects us, as a 
community, as he is an Illinois State 
Police Officer.
It is with great pride and appreciation that 
we have selected Brother Knight Scott 
Abbott as July’s Knight of the Month.

ATTENDANCE PRIZE
	 The name of Morris Seefeldt was 
drawn at the last meeting.  Had he been 
present he would have received $210.00 for 
attendance at the meeting.  Next month’s 
prize will be $220.00.  The prize increases 
by $10.00 each month until another member 
is present and wins.  Remember you must be 
present at the meeting to be able to win. 
	 The membership number in the last 
newsletter was 2043778 which is the mem-
bership number of David Gall. Although 
he was at the meeting, had told the Grand 
Knight that it was his membership num-
ber in the newsletter, he would have won 
$50.00.
	 Look for your membership number 
inserted in this month’s Newsletter, show 
up at the next month’s meeting and identify 
yourself to the Grand Knight that you are the 
holder of that membership number and win 
$50.00

FAMILY OF THE MONTH
	 July’s Family of the month 
award goes to a Brother Knight and 
his Lady for their continual service and 
support to the Church, our Council, and 
our community.
	 This Brother Knight and his 
Lady work countless events of our 
Council including a rotation as bingo 
kitchen workers.  
	 He is a Past Grand Knight of another Council 
of our Order.  He serves the honor of helping bring new 
Brothers in to our Order as part of the degree team.   For 
several years he served our Council and several other 
Councils by protecting the financial futures of our 
Knights and their families as a Knights of Columbus 
insurance agent.
	 His Lady has been a very important contributor 
to our Council’s 100 year anniversary project.   She spent 
her time and talent designing the logo that you see printed 
on our 100 year anniversary shirts, can coolers, and other 
printed material.  She has participated in the ladies auxil-
iary over the years.  She serves the community working 
for Big Brothers and Big Sisters.
	 It is with great pleasure that we have selected Sir 
Knight Craig and Missy Athmer as our Family of the 
month for July 2010.

Congratulations from Council 1580.

HATS OFF
	 To Brother Knight Orville 
Landmann for being selected as the Senior 
Knight of the month for July 2010
	 To Brother Knight Scott Abbott for 
being selected Knight of the month for July 
2010
	 To Brother Knight Craig and Missy Athmer for be-
ing selected Family of the month for July 2010
	 To Missy Athmer for designing our 100 Year An-
niversary logo.
	 To the 4th Degree Golf Tournament Committee for 
arranging the 18th Annual Golf Scramble for our Assembly.
	 To Grant Camillo of Highland for winning the 
International Catholic Citizenship Essay Contest at the 8th 
grade level!

LADIES AUXILIARY 
                  AUGUST 2010 BULLETIN	
	
	 On Tuesday evening July 6th we enjoyed another 
meeting.  We made a monetary donation to the Fourth De-
gree Golf Tournament. 

MYSTERY TRIP
	 On Thursday June 10th we enjoyed a wonderful day 
of activities all orchestrated by Helen Lammers and Mary 
Thole.   We went back stage to the Fox Theatre, had lunch 
at Vito’s Pizzeria, toured the Cupple’s House on the SLU  
Campus, toured backstage at the Muny and had an ice-cream 
treat at a fountain in St. Louis.  This trip was enjoyed by 
many.  Mary and Helen did a great job, and they have also 
volunteered to organize our next MYSTERY TRIP for 2011.  
Thank - you ladies for a great time and a job well done.
	 Congratulations to Joan Riffel on receiving the 
Homer Poss Lifetime Achievement Award.  Thank you Joan 
for all you do.  You inspire all of us.
	 Barb Rakers was chosen as the July Lady of the 
Month.  This lady is a very special dedicated member of our 
Auxiliary and a member of the Daughters of Isabella.  She 
attends the Living Rosary and Funeral Home Visitations.  
She helps say the Rosary and serves as an Extraordinary 
Minister at St. Paul Church.  She also takes Holy Commu-
nion to shut-ins.  This lady is a member of the St. Paul Art 
and Environment Committee and helped with the new ceil-
ing decorations at the Hall. She has chaired a Mystery Trip 
and served on the Ladies Auxiliary Christmas Party Commit-
tees.  She prints and organizes all of the raffle tickets for our 
Auxiliary raffles, bakes pies for Bingo, the KC Chicken and 
Sausage dinners and other events.  She works the Schweizer-
fest Bingo, the Indoor Garage Sale and helps cut pies for the 
dinners. Barb is always ready to help when needed and has 
just completed her two year term as a wonderful Treasurer of 
our Auxiliary.  She is an inspiration and a wonderful faith-
filled role model for all of us. Thank you Barb for all you 
have done and continue to do. Congratulations!!!
	 Thanks to Joan Riffel, Agnes Schreiber and Marie 
Thole we enjoyed great refreshments.  August hostesses are 
Judy Shannon, Mary Thole and Pauline Thuenemann.  Our 
next meeting will be Tuesday August 3rd. Hope to see you 
there.  Dues are due once again

BINGO PIE PROVIDERS FOR AUGUST
AUGUST  4TH	 MARY REHKEMPER
AUGUST 11TH	 MARILYN REHKEMPER
AUGUST 18TH	 DARLENE REHKEMPER
AUGUST 25TH	 FRANCES RATERMANN

SPECIAL SENIOR KNIGHT 
OF THE MONTH

	 We have selected, as July’s Senior Knight 
of the Month, a Brother Knight who continues to 
provide service and support to the church, com-
munity and our Knights of Columbus council. 
	 This Brother Knight joined the Knights 
of Columbus in 1965.  He has worked at the 
Schweizerfest, Kirchenfest, our annual Tootsie 
Roll fundraiser, and the Madison County fair.  
He attends the Living Rosary, the Bishop’s din-
ner and participates in funeral home visitations.   
He tends bar here at the KC hall 3 or 4 nights a 
week
	 He was instrumental in getting our hall 
built using his considerable knowledge of the 
lumber business while working at old Commu-
nity Lumber here in town.  
	 He is our Bingo chairman and has been 
since we started having bingo here at the hall 
in 1977.  He is at the hall to count money after 
every event.  Most noteworthy he is our immedi-
ate past Worthy Treasurer.
	 This Brother Knight is past Post Com-
mander at the Highland VFW. 
	 He and his wife saw the value of a good 
Christian education and sent their children to St 
Paul grade school and high school.
	 It is with great appreciation that we have 
selected Orville Landmann as our Senior Knight 
of the Month for July 2010.

Congratulations from Council 1580

INTERNATIONAL WINNER
	 Grant Camillo from Highland won the 
Knights of Columbus Catholic Citizenship Es-
say Contest at the 8th grade level.  From hun-
dreds of entries, Grant’s was selected because 
it truly defines the Role of the Catholic Citizen 
in a Free Society.  Today’s Catholic youth will 
become the Catholic adults of tomorrow, and 
by their actions and decisions, they will play a 
major role in the future direction of the Church.  
Congratulations to Charles and Jennifer on this 
outstanding achievement by their son.

Congratulations from Council 1580.



August Birthdays

August Anniversaries

  1 - Ralph Bellm
  1 - Blaine Cayson
  1 - Wayne Henze
  1 - Don Johannes
  1 - Terrance Riffel
  1 - Toni (Gary) Stone
  1 - June (Kenneth) Thole
  2 - Staci (David) Brown
  2 - Margie (Paul) Capelle
  2 - Russell Kloss
  2 - Jay Rock
  2 - Luke Wellen
  3 - Lu Ann (Daniel) Halloran
  3 - Vernon Korte
  3 - Colleen (Corey) Lawrence
  3 - Robert Plocher
  3 - James Stack
  4 - Al Hilmes
  4 - Carol (Maurice) Kramper
  4 - Julie (Chris) La France
  4 - Jennifer (Tim) Whitten
  4 - Debra (Gary) Wiesemeyer
  4 - Robert Winning
  5 - Judy (Stephen) Durbin
  5 - Gina (Jim) Nicoloff
  5 - Homer Rusteberg
  5 - Kerri (Michael) Spies
  5 - Sylvester Warnecke
  6 - Don Tschannen Jr.
  7 - Robert Benda
  7 - Aimee (Brant) Frey
  7 - Ronald Massey
  7 - Carl Neier	   
  7 - Mary (David) Schlueter
  7 - Sharon (Donald) Schmitz
  7 - Jeremy Snyder
  7 - Ted Thies
  7 - Debora (Tom) Zobrist
  8 - Thomas Ahlmeyer
  8 - John Betscher
  8 - Peter Capalupo
  8 - Paul Ray Capelle
  8 - Rita (Robert) Eilers

  8 - Kevin Grapperhaus
  8 - Chad Korte
  8 - Gerald Potthast
  8 - Phillip Zampogna
  9 - Dennis Ammann
  9 - Ruth (Edward) Koehnemann
  9 - Debora (Steven) Korte
  9 - Mary (Gary) Korte
  9 - Jeff Trame
10 - Michelle (Bruce) Capelle
10 - Imy (Leon) Luber
10 - Kara (Thomas) Marti
11 - Martha (Clinton (Mick)) Bellm
11 - Tim Eller
11 - Judy (Ron) Hesson
11 - Julianna (Ronald) Linenfelser
11 - Carol (Jerry) Prusa
11 - Mike Rongey
11 - Daniel Trost
12 - Susan (Robert) Bowman
12 - Mildred (Allan) Frey
12 - Brandy (Steve) Gagliardi
12 - Shane Gill	 12 - Clarence Korte
12 - Leo Landmann
12 - Morris Seefeldt
12 - Vincent Watts
13 - Kim (John) Etter
13 - Ty Renko
13 - Linda (Steve) Rezabek
13 - Shirley (Robert) Roggenkamp
13 - Barbara (Martin) Wick
14 - Helen (Gary) Gacevich
15 - Betty (Wayne) Henze
15 - Jeffrey Miller
15 - Roleen (Robert) Wessel
15 - Andrew Winkeler
16 - Debbie (Rick) Frey
17 - Brian Dillow
17 - Sandi (Donnie) Eddy
17 - Paul Hereford
17 - Francis Poettker
17 - Diane (Joseph) Reidelberger
17 - Alan Zobrist

18 - Joe Mcneish
18 - Pat (Leroy) Trame
19 - Carol (Robert) Davis
19 - Elmer Emig
19 - Steve Gall
19 - Herbert Tebbe
20 - Vincent Jakel
20 - Jerome Kuhl
20 - Leonard Landmann
20 - Mindy (Greg) Stoff
21 - Lee Voss
22 - Doug Hundsdorfer	
22 - Herbert Korte
22 - Brad Voss
23 - Christopher Durbin
23 - Barb (David) Haberer
23 - Craig Sands
23 - Nick Zaloga
25 - Paul Bohn
25 - Mary (Robert) Daiber
25 - Chris La France
25 - Jean (Fred) Vosholler
26 - William Aschbacher
26 - Keith Poss
27 - John Barr
27 - Keith Cook
27 - Heather (Jacob) Gutzler
27 - George Whaley
28 - Delores (Othmar) Geiger
28 - Brenda (Keith) Korte
28 - Gary Wiesemeyer
28 - Patricia (Kevin) Zeisset
29 - Patrick Connelly
29 - Jean (Steve) Gall
29 - Craig Gnaedinger
30 - Theresa (Matthew) Bochantin
30 - Anthony Budde Jr
31 - Rick Aholt
31 - Clifford Gruner
31 - Kevin Hemann
31 - Joyce (Paul) Musenbrock
31 - Marianne (Jerry) Steiner

  1 - William & Rosalee Aschbacher
  2 - Chris & Julie La France
  3 - Greg & Terri Walter
  4 - James & Jennifer Schroer
  4 - Robert & Carol Davis
  5 - Ely & Ashley Hadowsky
  5 - John & Deborah Provinzano
  5 - Stanley & Joan Wilke
  5 - Randy & Theresa Dickman
  5 - Scott & Cynthia Geest
  6 - Duane & Diann Gilomen
  6 - Herbert & Mary Durbin Sr.
  6 - Paul & Robin Ermer
  7 - Thomas & Marcy Koch
  7 - Vernon & Theresa Eversgerd	
  7 - William & Margie Duncan
  7 - Arthur & Barbara Timmermann
  7 - Philip & Judy Hereford
  8 - Robert & Barbara Schwarz Jr
  8 - David & Barbara Kampwerth

  8 - Steve & Brandy Gagliardi
10 - Larry & Phyliss Reidelberger
10 - Bruce & Michelle Capelle
10 - Mike & Shari Ammann
11 - Matthew & Theresa Bochantin
12 - William & Sue Wilson
12 - Paul & Margie Capelle
12 - Jerry & Marlene Vosholler
12 - Michael & Diane Kleinhoffer
12 - Kim & Pat White	
13 - Stephen & Debbie Drueke
14 - Randy & Ann Kleinmann
14 - George & Karen Whaley
14 - Dennis & Nancy Dubach
16 - John L. & Elvina Gantner
17 - David & Cynthia Zobrist
17 - Kevin & Patricia Zeisset
18 - Kevin & Barbara Stallard
18 - Brian & Connie Ruffini
19 - Ronald & Margie Kapp

19 - Michael & Deb Lengermann
20 - Randy & Jean Von Hatten
20 - William & Lisa Straeter
24 - Russell & Nancy Rieke Sr.
24 - Duane & Carol Frey	
25 - Edward & Madonna Fischer
25 - John & Kim Etter
25 - Donald & Sharon Schmitz
26 - Kevin & Susan Heim
26 - Dennis & Kathleen Keeven
26 - Lee & Janet Voss
29 - Anthony & Donna Budde
29 - Dennis & Bonnie Tabor
29 - David & Staci Brown
30 - Mark & Judy Richter
31 - Roger & Lee Ann Landmann
31 - Herbert & Linda Tebbe
31 - John & Colleen Geismann

89th ANNUAL
KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 
COOPERATIVE BAR-B-Q

RAFFLE TICKETS
	 You should have received one book of 
fifteen tickets in last month’s newsletter.  Please sell 
or purchase these tickets if you have not already. 
Your support is greatly appreciated. The net income 
from the raffle helps fund many of the charitable 
activities for our Knights of Columbus Council.  
Total prize money is $25,000 and 72 prizes will be 
awarded Sunday, August 29, 2010.  Grand Prize is 
$10,000!  Consider selling a second book to a friend 
and maybe they will share if they win.
Please send or drop off the $15.00 per book, to 
the Council by August 19, 2010.  Keep the cover 
sheet on the ticket book if possible.  This is your 
opportunity to support the Council especially for 
those of you who are unable to help at any other 
function during the year.
Our Council keeps $10 for each book.  Please help 
if you possibly can.  We have plenty of additional 
booklets available at the Council Hall or call Chris 
Chalfant at 882-4401 if you would like additional 
books.

MEMO FROM 
FINANCIAL SECRETARY

	 We are over half way through the 2009-2010 
year and some people have not paid their Dues.  
Check your membership card and ensure that you 
have not forgotten to pay your dues.  Dues for regular 
members are $18.00 per year.  Honorary members 
are $9.00 per year.  Fourth degree members are 
an additional $8.00 per year. There is also a $2.00 
assessment for the Culture of Life program. If you are 
unsure of your status, please give me a call at 654-
3054.
	 Annual Membership is from January through 
December.  If you have not paid your dues at this time 
you are delinquent and many of your council benefits 
may be in jeopardy.  
Members can save their Council considerable expense 
by paying their dues promptly.  Dues statements are 
now being sent out. 
	 Members can drop payments off at the hall, or 
pay at meetings or send payments to me.

		  Paul Musenbrock
		  13018 Trestle Road
		  Highland, Il  62249

$25,000 IN CASH

Squires Circle
	 The Columbian Squires program originated in 
order to give young men the leadership training, moral 
compass and spiritual guidance they will need in order 
to become successful men.  As the official Youth 
Organization of the Knights of Columbus, the Squires 
are Knights in Training.  The boys themselves conduct 
regular meetings and offer activities for 2483043 
community service, spiritual formation, social events 
and sporting events. Knights from our council acting 
as counselors include Tom Foppe, Tony Hemann and 
Scott Wick.
	 Our next investiture of new Squires and 
election will be held on Sunday 8 Aug at 2pm in the 
meeting room. (Please show up at 1:30 whether new 
or old)
	 Our circle is primarily for Catholic boys ages 
12 to 18.  However, we also allow 10 and 11 year olds 
to join   Please call Rocco Gonzalez, Chief Squire 
at (618) 402-7998 or John Hemann Deputy Chief 
Squire at (618) 975-1336 for any questions and more 
information.  Encourage your sons and grandsons to 
join us!  They are our future in the Knights and the 
World!
	 This is a great organization -- intended to 
be fun, purposeful, and run by the boys.  (With 
supervision.)

NEWS FROM THE 4TH DEGREE
ALL 3RD DEGREE MEMBERS
If you have not advanced to the 4th degree, you 
have a great opportunity to do so on Saturday 
August 21st in Effingham.  This will be the only 
exemplification in our area this year.  We already 
have some members who will be attending. If you 
need an application, or want more information, talk 
to one of the officers.
The Honor Guard is usually the first impression that 
people have of the 4th degree.  You do not have to 
be a member of the Honor Guard to be a 4th degree 
member.  There are many other services performed 
by the 4th degree.  Ask a member to get more 
information.  
HONOR GUARD NEEDED:
If you are available and have regalia please let 
Faithful Captain Ron Clarkin (618-444-1005) know 
if you will be available for either of the following 
events:
August 5th 7:30 PM - Closing of the Healing 
Novena at the Shrine of Our Lady of Snows.  Be in 
regalia at 7:00 PM.

September 7th 7:00 PM - Alton Deanery welcome 
Mass for Bishop Paprocki.  Mass will be at St. 
Boniface Church in Edwardsville.  Be in regalia at 
6:30 PM.
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